University Human Resources strongly encourages hiring unit representatives to contact the unsuccessful candidates who were interviewed to inform them the position has been filled.  A draft letter is provided below.   Please note that this is only a sample letter and that each matter stands on its own. The letter should be on your departmental letterhead and may need to be tailored to the specifics of each unsuccessful application.

DRAFT

[insert date]
[insert name and address]

Ms. Jane Smith

123 Hoes Lane

Piscataway, NJ 12335

Dear [insert name]:
Thank you for your interest in the [insert title] position within our organization.

While your background and skills were impressive, after careful consideration, we have selected another candidate whose qualifications more closely align to the requirements of the role.

We encourage you to consider other opportunities at Rutgers University.  To remain informed of job vacancies at Rutgers, please visit the University Human Resources website at https://jobs.rutgers.edu.

We wish you the best of luck in your future endeavors.

Sincerely,

[insert name and title of sender]

